TRF Background for journalists

The Trail Riders Fellowship was founded in 1970 by concerned motorcyclists who wished to preserve and enjoy Britain’s network of unsurfaced roads.

More than 40 years on, the TRF is still fighting the cause for responsible motorcycling in the countryside against increasingly bigoted and powerful  groups purporting to be acting in the interests of ‘tranquility’ but all too often fronting powerful landowning interests.

Legitimate trail riders are frequently blamed for a wide range of problems in the countryside and urban fringe areas, including the illegal use of stolen motocross bikes on commons and farmland, and damage to rights of way that actually has been caused by farm tractors and other machinery.

Land-owners may have different motives for wishing to remove vehicular rights of way across their land. Some may be making a misguided response to genuine problems: such as poaching, theft and fly-tipping, but others may be more concerned with a desire to grub out hedges and bring the right of way itself under cultivation. The TRF fights tirelessly to protect the rights of all in the face of these powerful interests.

Where genuine problems occur, the TRF works with local authorities and other users groups to maintain neglected or worn lanes, and educate users in the law and their rights and responsibilities in the countryside.

It operates a voluntary Code of Conduct, which can be viewed at http://www.trf.org.uk/code-of-conduct.html
Are you interested in running articles on trail riding or countryside access matters? The TRF can give you expert input for your news or features. Images suitable for publication are on http://s1227.photobucket.com/albums/ee433/TRF-PR/. 
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